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Crosthwaite Lay Preacher, Barry Cox, writes: 
 
Dear Friends 
 

Some years ago at an evening service at Braithwaite, before I worshipped at    
Crosthwaite, I found myself looking at the shapes of fruit in a basket cut out of   
different coloured card.  Each fruit represented one of the fruit of the Spirit from 
Paul's letter to the Galatians. óBut the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, 
kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control.ô  Gal 5:22.  I was to 
take one fruit only, the one that I most lacked and most needed to pray for more 
of . . . I knew at once that I would choose patience.  It's true that there have been 
times in my life when I have seriously lacked self-control, but I felt that most of the 
others I had to some degree even if they could be topped up a little from time to 
time. Over the last few weeks I have realised that I still need to pray for more     
patience after all these years.  I recently needed two fairly straight-forward         
operations requiring a short time in a clinic and a local anaesthetic. The whole     
experience was less traumatic than I had feared, but the surgery required great   
reserves of patience from me whilst my body knitted together and recovered.  As I 
convalesced in the spring sunshine my mind was in overdrive; óI wonder if I could 
just cut that hedge, or get the ladder out, or wash the car?ô . . .  worse still;  óI 
wonder if I could go back to work?ô  I don't really do patience.  I want to get things 
done, and I want to get them done now! 
 

We too at Crosthwaite Church have had to draw on our reserves of patience over 
the past year.  In the early months of the interregnum last summer there was the 
hope that it would be short and we would appoint a new vicar before Christmas, 
but it was not to be. Certainly for the Churchwardens, the PCC and the Ministry 
Team, not least Rev. Charles Hope, there have been testing times;   some things 
have simply not happened, we have learnt to compromise, and we have made   
mistakes too, but as Christians we are called to persevere and be patient.  Many of 
the Old Testament Prophets and those that God chose to give the Covenant to did 
not see the results of their work, but we now know that God did fulfil His promises 
to them in the coming of our Lord Jesus Christ.  James writes in his letter; 
ñBrothers, as an example of patience in the face of suffering, take the Prophets who 
spoke in the name of the Lord.ò 
 

In the bigger picture of things we are called to be patient until our Lord comes 
again.  James wrote to the early believers;  óBe patient then brothers until the 
Lord's coming.ô  On a lesser and more human scale we are called to be patient in all 
aspects of our lives, including in our church.  God will provide us with a new    
shepherd, we just need to be patient and wait upon Him, and trust Him, for it will 
be in His time and not in ours.  Is God a patient God, and is He patient with us?  
Well yes, even when we err and stray like lost sheep, God is there and sticks by us.  
He forgives us and calls us back into the flock. God is a faithful God.  Paul writes in 
1 Corinthians that love is patient and kind, and it always perseveres.   God is love, 
God is all these things.    
 
 



 

 

 
 

SOME DATES FOR YOUR  DIARY 

 
 

Tuesday 12th June: Concert -The Organist Entertains 
 
 

Saturday 23rd June: Keswick Christian Men Seminar 
 
 

Tuesday 3rd July: Midsummer Prayers with Strawberries at Lyzzick 
                             óSongs of Praiseô, Kendal Parish Church 
 
 

Tuesday 10th July: Light Music for a Summerôs Evening 
 
 

Saturday 14th July: Keswick Convention begins 
 
 

Friday 3rd August: Keswick Convention ends 
                               Menôs Breakfast 
 

Sunday 5th August: Summer Charity Concert - óSongs of Travelô 
 
 
 

A time to pray 
for all aspects of the life of our Church and to enjoy fellowship 

   SUMMER PRAYERS with STRAWBERRIES  
 

           
     Tuesday 3rd July at Lyzzick Hall Hotel 

3.30 pm 
  

And Paul writes in his letter to the Romans, ch 12, vs 11-12:   ónever be lacking 
in zeal, but keep your spiritual fervour, serving the Lord. Be joyful in hope,      
patient in affliction, faithful in prayer.ô 
 
 

óPatience is not the ability to wait. Patience is to be calm no matter what      
happens, constantly take action to turn it to positive growth opportunities, and 
have faith to believe that it will all work out in the end while you are          
waiting.ô  (Roy T. Bennett, óThe Light in the Heartô). 
 
 

And while we are waiting calmly may I encourage you to join me in prayers for 
our church at Lyzzick Hall Hotel on the afternoon of Tuesday 3rd July and enjoy 
some joyful fellowship and delicious strawberries, whilst also remaining faithful 
in prayer. 
 
Barry 



 

 

 

Safeguarding ï DBS (Disclosure and Barring Service) Checking 

After discussion with the diocese it is now much clearer who needs to be DBS 
checked. 

 

If you are registered as an official member of a church pastoral visiting group 
(we do not have this here at Crosthwaite) you need to be DBS checked. 
 

If you are doing a home visit to a church member as a friend you DO NOT need 
to be DBS checked. However, if you do shopping for that person and money 
changes hands you NEED to be checked to be on the safe side. 
 

Home Communion visitors DO NEED to be checked as does anyone working 
with young children. 
 

DBS checking is not complicated - but a simple form needs to be completed. 
This check lasts for 5 years.  If you think you need to be checked or are not 
sure have a word with Linda. 

Linda Tee, Churchwarden, writes: 

Hopefully by the time you are reading this we will have interviewed and         
appointed a vicar and times of an uncertain future will have passed. As I said in 
my chairmanôs report at the APCM we have done remarkably well ókeeping the 
ship afloatô and that is all due to the help and support of a great many people. 
Thank you. We have a great team that work well together and we are doing 
much more than just surviving. Little things happen in and around church that 
you may not have even noticed. The tidying up of various areas of the church. 
The beautiful and well used prayer corner in the Ormathwaite Pew. The new 
unit (finely crafted by Barry Cox) to ódisguiseô the coffee mugs and machines 
which has enabled the area behind the choir to open up. Work in the church-
yard and something we have all benefitted from - some excellent preachers and       
memorable services. Well done everyone. Your hard work does not go            
un-noticed. 

 

Our new vicar will still need our help and support as he/she settles into the job. 
We must not expect great things to happen immediately, we will have to be    
patient and let things evolve. Now is the time to look forwards not backwards; 
we must not dwell on the past and what was and what might have been. The 
world around us is changing and so must we. I do believe that we have a great 
future in our ancient buildings. We have beautiful buildings in an extraordinary 
setting but itôs the people inside and those yet to discover the love of Christ that 
really matter. 
 

Please pray for our new incumbent as well as for ourselves that we will all move 
forward together. 



 

 

Cliff Sandham (1917 - 2018) - modest man of action 
 
 
 

In recent months readers of this magazine will have noticed the absence of a    
popular feature entitled óA Church to Visitô.  Its author, Cliff Sandham, contributed 
with unfailing regularity for over sixteen years describing, often in considerable    
detail, the features and history of scores of churches within the diocese of Carlisle.  
His last article appeared in the 2017 Christmas issue; illness and stays in hospital 
prevented any further contributions and, sadly, Cliff died last April having reached 
his century in the previous November. 
 
 
 

For Cliff, penning articles for our magazine would have been a relatively leisurely  
activity for a man who, in his youth and way beyond, was well known for far more 
active pursuits.  His climbing exploits, and those of his long-time friend Sid    
Thompson, are described graphically in a piece in The Guardian of July 1995.  The 
men had climbed together since the early 1960s and were still scaling some of the 
most challenging peaks in the Lake District when both were well into their         
seventies, óclinging to rock towers like two gnats on a knitting needleô.   
 
 
 

Earlier in his life Cliff developed a passion for cycling and over a twelve year period 
he broke 13 British  records.  He cycled non-stop from Gretna to John OôGroats in a 
little under 23 hours and won the  Wessex 24 hour marathon.  It was while training 
for a new 1,000 mile record that he was struck by a 
car, breaking his spine in two places and effectively   
ending his competitive cycling career.  He spent 
weeks in traction waiting for his bones to fuse      
together again and leaving him with pain that he 
would suffer to some degree for the rest of his life.  
It was about a year after this when Sid introduced 
him to climbing. 
 
 
 

Those who knew Cliff will be aware that he saw ac-
tive service in the Royal Navy during the Second 
World War, escorting convoys across the North At-
lantic carrying vital supplies to Russia.  In 2014, in 
recognition of this service he was awarded the pres-
tigious Ushakov Medal by the Russian Embassy, an 
accolade of which he was particularly proud. 
 
 
 
 
 

In the later years of his life one of Cliffôs main interests was music.  He was a skilled 
musician and played the fiddle in several local bands.  A very early ambition was to 
attend the Royal College in Manchester to study music, but times were hard and he 
couldnôt afford the train fare, let alone the fees.  During the 1960s he worked as a 
photographer in Ambleside and later as a travel agent in Keswick until his            
retirement at 65.  His funeral was at Crosthwaite on 23rd April 2018.  
 
Hugh Dove 
 

Cliff was immensely proud of his wartime 
medals 



 

 

As a tribute to Cliff Sandham, who sadly died in April, we are reprinting some of 
his articles on Cumbria churches which he wrote for the magazine. 
 

A CHURCH TO VISIT 
ST MICHAELôS, SKELTON 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This country church, dedicated 
to St Michael, stands about 6 
miles to the north west of 
Penrith.  It is approached through a lychgate, which was erected in memory of 
the villagers who were killed in the First World War. There was a church here in 
the 13th century but it was virtually rebuilt about 200 years  later.  Further re-
building took place in 1794, then again in 1879, so that all that is left of the 15th 
century church is the embattled tower. 
 
 

Before entering the church, look at the complete stone coffin outside the west 
wall of the tower,  It is the only complete one in the district, and is a good       
example of the type used in the Middle Ages for the burial of some great               
personage, such as a knight or an abbot.  Notice also the ancient sundial on the 
south wall of the tower. 
 
 

Inside the church, the ground floor of the tower is used as a baptistery,         
containing a large stone font of the 19th century, with a wood cover.  Nearby is 
an octagonal baluster font, very much older, although of an unknown date, and 
this, too, retains its wood cover. 
 
 

There is some fine classical carving to be see on the 18th century pulpit.  The 
lectern is a carved wood eagle, which has its head looking forward, instead of 
the usual sideways turn.  A few of the windows, including the east window,   
contain some attractive stained glass. 
 
 

It was to this church that King Edward I came to take Holy Communion in the 
year 1299, after having successfully put down William Wallaceôs rebellion in  
Scotland.  Afterwards, the King graciously left seven shillings in the offertory. 
 
(First published in November 2002) 



 

 

RAISING THE ROOF APPEAL ï JUSTGIVING 
 
Yes, we do actually have a JustGiving website page to re-
ceive donations for our Raising The Roof Appeal and to 
date we have received over Ã5,000 this way. To access it 
go to www.justgiving.com and enter Crosthwaite Church 
in the search line at the top. 
 

JustGiving provides a way for donors to give by credit or 
debit card and, if they so wish, to give anonymously. 
There is, however, a charge made of around 5% of the 
donation and it does take some months for the donation to come through 
to us. 
 

Even if a name is shown against the donation we do not have any other  
details of the donor, so our very grateful thanks from the PCC on behalf of 
Crosthwaite Church to those who have given using JustGiving. 

Cockermouth Harmonic Society  
 

SING A NEW SONG CONCERT  
Saturday 7th July 2018 

 
 

Cockermouth Harmonic Society will be singing new songs on ʶ Ju-
ly ʱʯʰʷ, in All Saints Church, Cockermouth. The concert will start 
at ʶ.ʲʯpm. 
 

Ronald Corp, a British conductor and choirmaster, composed A 
New Song in ʰʸʸʸ. It is a suite of settings of words from psalms 
and poets celebrating music in worship. Bob Chilcottôs arrange-
ments of    Christmas carols are well-known, and in July the choir 
will sing his Jubilate. The choir will also perform Andrew Carterôs 
Benedicite. This work was ýrst published in ʰʸʸʰ and is now a 
popular choice with choirs. 
 
 

Beside the adult choir this concert will feature a childrenôs chorus 
and  orchestra. Ian Wright, the choirôs music director, will              
conduct the choir, tenor soloist, Paul Smy, Derwent Youth Choir 
and the Jubilate  Orchestra. 
 

Tickets for the concert will cost Ãʰʴ (Ãʰʳ from choir members), 
and are free for full-time students, with a discount for parties of ʵ 
or more. Tickets are available from Billy Bowmanôs music shop in   
Cockermouth.  Or contact Janet Johnston for further information 
(telephone ʯʰʸʯʯ ʷʱʴʯʷʲ or email:                                             
ticketsales@cockermouthharmonic.org.uk  

http://www.justgiving.com/



